
  

December 10, 2018 
 
VIA: COMMENTS@ILLINOISABP.COM 
 
InClime, Inc. 
Program Administrator, Adjustable Block Program  
 
RE: ILLINOIS ADJUSTABLE BLOCK PROGRAM DRAFT GUIDEBOOK  
 
PROGRAM ADMINISTATOR: 
 
OneEnergy Development, LLC (“OneEnergy”) requests clarification on the following 
issues related to the Adjustable Block Program (“ABP”) Draft Guidebook: 
 

• Will Approved Vendors need to submit all items described under Required 
Information: Part I (p. 23) when the program opens in January? Or are 
some of these items required only later in the development process? 

• Will community solar project applications be required to submit the name 
and contact information associated with the project installer? For most 
community solar projects, this data request is premature. 

• Will community solar project applications be required to complete a 
shading study, or is this upload requirement specific to distributed 
generation systems? If required, will the output from a software program 
like PVgis (http://re.jrc.ec.europa.eu/pvg_tools/en/tools.html) be sufficient? 

• Could you please confirm that “Proof that the brochure was provided to the 
customer” is not a required upload for community solar projects? 

• Could you please provide a sample “Plot diagram or site-map” that makes 
clear exactly what level of detail is required for community solar projects? 

• What information is requested in the “description of the proposed 
subscription model” for the Part I of a community solar project application? 

• What penalty, if any, will be imposed on Approved Vendors that receive a 
REC allocation via the ABP but then fail to execute the tendered REC 
contract? 

 
We appreciate the opportunity to provide comments on this matter and look forward 
to ongoing processes related to the Adjustable Block Program’s implementation. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

STEVE GRIFFITH 
PROJECT MANAGER 
ONEENERGY 


